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Archdiocese of 

Birmingham 
 

20th June 2022 

 

Dear Parents 

 

‘I know the Lord is always with me. I will not be shaken for he is right beside 

me.’ Psalm 16:8 

 
This week we are excited to be able to talk to you face to face at our year group evenings where 

you will find out all about the expectations for your child as they move into their new year group 

and will be able to ask any questions to the staff present. If you take the time to visit your child’s 

new year group web page with them, they will be able to find out more about their new teachers 

and the learning that will take place. There is also the class email there too. Your teachers will point 

this out to you at the virtual meetings 

 

The week beginning 27th June is an important week with regard to transition for your child to their 

next year group. It begins on Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th July when your child will spend 

two days with their new class teacher. They will move into their new classroom and experience 

what it is like to be in their new class with the timings of break and lunch slightly different for them 

too. Their start and finish times will not change as they will go into their existing class in the 

morning and return to it before the end of the day.   

 

Below is detailed the staffing structure for next year, for your information. I have to inform you that 

Mrs Jackson is leaving us in September to move to a deputy headship at St Joseph’s in Droitwich 

and Miss Dean has gained a promotion to Deputy headteacher at Leigh and Bransford Primary 

School. Mrs Ratkovic is also moving to pastures new as a reading intervention lead at Blessed 

Edward Oldcorne Catholic College. Congratulations to them all, we wish them well and thank them 

for their commitment and dedication to St Joseph’s. They will all be missed.  

 

Every event in life is an opportunity and you will see from the structure below that we have a new 

Deputy Headteacher in place for September in Miss Annese. Congratulations to her; this is a great 

opportunity for her and one that will enable us to continue to move forward as a strong team. Mrs 

Hackley is now Assistant Head for her role in developing the curriculum here at St Joseph’s. 

 

We welcome back Mrs Atkinson who will be returning part time and we have a new part time 

teacher in place Mrs L Huston who is a great appointment and will further add to the strength of 

the team here. Miss Haines will be going on maternity leave in September, but will be with us at 

the beginning of the Autumn term in a support capacity. We welcome Mrs Gifford to the Early 

Years team. She is very experienced and will bring her skills to further enhance the wonderful work 

that takes place already.  
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Teaching Staffing Structure for September 2022 

 

Senior Leadership Team 

Mrs L Bury    Headteacher 

Miss M Annese   Deputy Headteacher and RE Lead 

Mrs J McDonagh   Assistant Head and SENDCo 

Mrs A Hackley    Assistant Head and Senior Curriculum Lead 

 

Extended Leadership Team 

Mrs S Atkinson   KS1 lead 

Mrs N Boswell               LKS2 Lead 

Mrs A Masters               UKS2 lead  

 

Early Years Team 

Mrs R Mills    Reception Oak Class Teacher 

Mrs L Gifford    Reception Pear Class Teacher 

Mrs S Thomas    Reception Class Nursery Nurse 

Mrs A Barnes-Stanczyk             Reception Class Nursery Nurse 

Mrs B Lane    Teaching Assistant and Speech and Language support 

 

Key Stage One Team 

Miss A Farmer    Year 1 Oak Class Teacher 

Mr A Oates    Year 1 Pear Class Teacher 

Mrs S Atkinson / Mrs L Huston Year 2 Oak Class Teachers  

Miss L Malpass   Year 2 Pear Class Teacher 

Mrs J Teague    Year 1 Teaching Assistant and Speech and Language support 

Mrs M Orailles Torres   Year 1 Teaching Assistant and Language support in Reception 

Mrs S Hayman    Year 2 Teaching Assistant 

Mrs F Ross    Year 2 Teaching Assistant 

Mrs P Tierney    Intervention Support  

 

Lower Key Stage Two Team 

Mrs L Nickless    Year 3 Oak Class Teacher 

Vacancy    Year 3 Pear Class Teacher 

Mr A Kane    Year 4 Oak Class Teacher 

Mrs N Boswell    Year 4 Pear Class Teacher 

Ms R Evans    Year 3 Teaching Assistant 

Mrs J Jones                                         Year 3 Teaching Assistant and Choir 

Mrs L Bills    Year 4 Teaching Assistant and Key Stage 1 phonics 

intervention 

Mrs S McKenzie                         Year 4 Teaching Assistant  

Mrs K Jamroz    SEN 1:1 support  

Mrs A Davies-Hale   Reading intervention 
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Upper Key Stage 2 Team 

Mr W Bowring    Year 5 Oak Class Teacher 

Mrs A Masters    Year 5 Pear Class Teacher 

Mrs A Hackley    Year 6 Oak Class Teacher 

Vacancy    Year 6 Pear Class Teacher 

Vacancy                                               Year 5 Teaching Assistant 

Mrs J Collingwood                               Year 5 Teaching Assistant and EAL / S&L support 

Vacancy                                                Year 6 Teaching Assistant  

Mrs W Yeomans                                   Year 6 Teaching Assistant and Website 
 

High Level Teaching Assistant Team 

Mrs R Holland    Librarian and MFL Teacher 

Mrs S Barker    Nurture Teacher 

Mrs J Kuzimska   Maths Intervention KS2, PPA and EAL intervention 

Mrs T Eaborn    Nurture Teacher and Family Support Worker 

 

You will see that we have vacancies for class teachers and teaching assistants. The recruitment of 

these positions is in hand and we will be able to inform you of the new teachers by Monday 4th 

July; one of these teachers will be covering the maternity leave for Miss Haines and the other will 

be replacing Miss Annese. At present the above structure will be in place. However, depending on 

the outcome of these interviews, there may be some movement. The teaching assistant 

appointments will be shared by Monday 11th July. Recruitment is crucial and we can look forward 

to welcoming new staff into the family of St Joseph’s. Please do not worry about moving up days, 

we will ensure that your child experiences fully this opportunity to be in their new year group and 

we will give a further opportunity for them to meet their new teachers if they are in the class with 

the vacancy and for you to meet them too. Thank you for your patience with this.  
 

The opportunity for you to look at your child’s books will be the week beginning 4th July 2022. A 

further letter will be sent out this week detailing the arrangements for this. Please use this time to 

share your child’s journey in their learning; they have a lot to be proud of this school year. Your 

child’s reports will be sent home on Friday 8th July.  

 

Lots still to do as we move towards the end of this school year. Thank you for your ongoing 

support and understanding. I am still setting up a regular zoom meeting for parents which 

continues to be very useful for discussing issues and gaining useful feedback. Do join if you can. 

The next one will be on Friday 8th July at the usual time of 10am.  

 

Yours in faith and partnership 

 

Mrs Louise Bury 

Headteacher 
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